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PUBLIC NOTICE
MARION COUNTY COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT

ANNUAL ACTION PLAN AMENDMENT IS PROPOSED FOR THE
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) PROGRAM

(30 Day Public Comment Period)

The Marion County Community Services Department is 
considering amending fiscal years (FY) 2021-2022 and 2022-
2023 Annual Action Plan for its CDBG program.  In accordance 
with the Substantial Change Policy of the Marion County 
Community Services Department, HUD approved Consolidated 
Plan, any changes in CDBG-assisted activity because of 
the addition or cancellation of a program or a change in the 
purpose, scope, location or beneficiary of an activity, funding 
allocation, requires a program amendment to the Annual Action 
Plan of the Consolidated Plan.  The Marion County Community 
Services Department CDBG Program plans an amendment and 
substantial change in policy requiring this notice.   The Citizen’s 
Participation Plan (CPP) solicits public input after proper notice 
has been published for a 30-day public comment period.  

The proposed amendments as requested by the Marion County 
Community Services Department are as follow:

Move allocated funds from FY 2022-2023 and 2023-2024 
Annual Action Plan’s and reallocate them to the 2023-2024 
Annual Action Plan, as specified below.

Proposed 
Program 
Year(s)

Proposed HUD 
Allocation Type of Activity

2022-2023 $1,000,000,00 From Public 
Infrastructure

2023-2024 $1,000,000,00 To Public 
Facility

2023-2024 $2,000,000.00 Total in Public 
Facility

These amendments are in accordance with HUD regulations 
and will allow the projects to proceed to completion.  
In accordance with local and federal regulations, the county 
is hereby establishing a 30-day public comment period to 
receive input on the proposed amendments.  Comments on the 
proposed changes may be submitted to Marion County 
Community Services Department via email to:  
Charles.Rich@MarionFL.org, or U.S. Mail to:  Marion County 
Community Services Department 2710 East Silver Springs 
Boulevard, Ocala, Florida 34470.

Public comments on these items will be accepted during the 
30-day public comment period from, June 12, 2024, through 
July 13, 2024.   All comments must be received by July 13th, 
2024 at 5:00 p.m.  The county will evaluate all comments 
received during the public comment period, and the final 
amendment will be submitted to HUD.
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